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WYKPSA has organized a tea 
gathering with retired teachers at 
East Ocean Restaurant, Tsim Sha 
Tsui on 17 November 2012 
(Saturday). Mr. Yue Poon Leung, 
Mr. Leung Wai Kwong, Mr. Chiu 
Hai Kaw, Mr. Yan Sung Kei, Mr. 
David Leung Kwok Yee, Mr. 
Francis So Wai Hong, Mr. Lee 
Tak Kwan, Mr. Wong Kwok 
Wah Charles, Mrs. Fletcher Lan 
Ying, Mr. Leung Kin Ping, Mr. 
Leung Po Shum, Ms. Russell 
Freda, Mr. Wong Ho Wai and 
Mr. Wong Lai Kai Paul, etc. 
have joined us and enjoyed a 
memorable afternoon with over 
40 alumni.  

Student Ambassador announced 
 
Every year, WYKPSA will give out the “Outstanding 
Student Awards” on the Speech Day. The 
Outstanding Students were elected by all the students 
in Secondary 5. This year, 5 Outstanding Students 
were elected. WYKPSA would select among those 
Outstanding Students a Student Ambassador, who 
will be delegated with the task of visiting our alumni 
living overseas. During the Speech Day of WYK 
held on 16 November 2012, the winner for the 
student ambassador has been announced. Chan Kwun 
Kit (陳冠傑) (the student on the right) is the student 
ambassador of this academic year. 
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Father Naylor reported on Apple Daily 
 
Apple Daily took the initiative in spotlighting Father 
Naylor’s career and contributions to the community. It is 
really positive to Wah Yan! 
 
Have a look at the website below: 
 
http://hk.apple.nextmedia.com/news/art/20121118/18070157   

We take pleasure to invite you to join the 14th Wah Yan League Cup Football Tournament which will be launched soon. 
Details of the League are as follows: 
 
Date: Every Saturday & Sunday, tentatively commence in January 2013 
Time: 2:30 p.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
Venue: Hard ground soccer pitch, WYK 
Period for enrollment: 20 November 2012 – 3 December 2012 
 
The Team Captains’ meeting will be held on 8 December 2012 (Saturday) at 3:00 p.m. to discuss the rules and grouping. The 
venue will be announced in due course. Please download the enrollment form at our website 
http://www.wykpsa.org.hk/14thfootballenroll/ and submit the same (with photos) by email at johnleung14@hotmail.com or 
by mail at Flat C, 3/F, Fulland Court, 254-262 Fa Yuen Street, Mongkok. Kowloon. Should you have any enquiries, please 
contact our coordinators, Mr. Chiwi Lai at 9862 4109 or Mr. John Leung at 9194 0644. 

Dinner of Medical Alumni 
 
On 2 November 2012, the Medical Alumni has organized 
a gathering in Metropol Restaurant (名都酒樓 ), 
Admiralty. A significant number of alumni who are 
doctors, dentists, medical students attended the dinner 
gathering. Father Deignan, Father Naylor, Principal Tam, 
Principal Tan were also there. 

Marathon 2013 
 
For the last 5 years, the Marathon team has helped to raise 
HK$4.5 million to support the sports development in the 2 
Wah Yans. The funding has enabled our Schools to employ 
additional coaches for other sports for our young 
Wahyanites. 
 
This year, Wah Yan One Family Foundation has organized 
a team of 330 persons to participate in the Marathon to be 
held on 24 February 2013. The first training clinic was held 
in our School on 17 November 2012. 


